Information to be used with ‘Model Letter Three’
If your child has received a fixed term exclusion of more than 15 school days in total in one term you will receive a letter.
The important points of this letter are:
· Your child has been excluded from school for ………….. days.  Your child should not return to school until……………… 

· Whilst your child is excluded from school he/she will not be allowed in school.

· Whilst your child is excluded from school he or she must not go out in any public place for the first five days during the school day unless you have a very good reason (e.g. medical appointment) for him/her to be out.  It is up to you to make sure he/she does not go out.  If he/she does go out it will be you that could be prosecuted or receive a penalty notice. 

· Work will be set by your child’s school for the first five days of the exclusion and you should make sure it is returned so that the work can be marked;
· If this exclusion is over five school days you will receive information about where your child will be educated from the sixth school day of the exclusion until the end of the exclusion;

· The letter will inform you exactly why your child has been excluded from school;

· When your child returns to school you and your child will be invited to attend a meeting.  This meeting is important because it will give you and the head teacher a chance to discuss how you can work together to support your child on their return to school.  If there is a problem with the date contact your school to arrange another date and time.

What are my rights?
· You have a right attend the governor’s disciplinary committee meeting to put your point of view across to the governing body.    You should write as soon as possible to.... (Add contact details ).  The latest date on which this meeting can take place is the 15th school day from the date of the exclusion;
· You have the right to bring a friend or somebody to represent you to the meeting;

· You also have the right to request an interpreter attends the meeting;

· If your child has a disability and you think that disability discrimination has occurred you can also appeal to the Special Educational Needs and Disability Tribunal, Mowden Hall, Staindrop Road, Darlington.  DL3 9DN;
· If you feel that another type of discrimination has occurred you have the right to make a claim to the County Court;
· You have a right to see a copy of your child’s school record.  To see your child’s school records you need to write and ask to see them.  There may be a small charge; 

For further advise you may wish to contact Alison Grimshaw, Behaviour Support Manager at Wirral Local Authority, Birkenhead Town Hall, Mortimer Street, Birkenhead, CH41 5EU  0151 666 5275, alisongrimshaw@wirral.gov.uk
If your child has special educational needs you may receive support from Parent Partnership.  08448801500 extension 249
